From: Sharla Arledge on behalf of Comments

To: Kourtney Romine; Mick Thomas
Subject: FW: Comment Submitted
Date: Thursday, August 06, 2020 05:58:15 PM

From: Department of Lands <no-reply@idl.idaho.gov>
Sent: Thursday, August 06, 2020 3:37 PM

To: Comments <comments@idl.idaho.gov>

Subject: Comment Submitted

From: Nissa Nagel at nissajnagel@gmail.com

Address:

Comment:

I am writing to request that you deny the application from Snake River Oil and Gas, LLC, to
drill a second well (Barlow #2-14) on the banks of the Payette River. The chance for
contamination of the river, local domestic water wells and the drinking water of Fruitland
community is too great. Current bond requirements are not adequate to address an issue should
it arise. Any leak or spill would have a profound effect on the wildlife and livestock in the area
and 1s the contamination is likely to last well into the future. Oil and gas wells do not belong
on the banks of any Idaho river. We need to protect our water sources for generations to come.
It is a precious resource especially as we face greater likelihood of drought. Clean water is
more precious to Idahoans than any profits that could be derived from this proposed well.





